



Student Council Meeting Protocol 2025-MM-DD

Attendance:	Anahita Chavan	Head of the Student Council
	Annie Predel	Second Head of the Student Council, Class Rep. D2
	Joel Lidén	Student Council Secretary
	Hampus Edén	Student Representative, The Institutional Board, CS
	David Wadström	Class Rep. C1
	Fahed Al-Yassiri	Class Rep. D1
	Maja Blomgren	Class Rep. C2
	Filip Af Klinteberg	Class Rep. D3
	Lovisa Diding	Class Rep. D3
	Wenao Lee	Class Rep. VR/AR1
	Hampus Edén	
	David Unelind	
	Elias Åradsson	
	Hannah Jisland	

§1	HDMO	Second head of the Student Council Annie Predel declared the meeting opened at 12:15.
§2	Time and Place	Time and place was approved.
§3	Approval of Agenda	The meeting decided to approve the agenda
§4	Approval of Last Meeting Protocol	The meeting decided to to approve the protocol from 2025-MM-DD .
§5	Information from external Representatives	Program Board: Discussion meeting was held yesterday. The plan is to remake the mandatory courses for D based on last year's workshop. That's why some problematic courses will not be changed much for now. The exams will overall be moved more towards oral exams to prevent LLMs from cheating/circumventing the intended lessons from the exam. The HP will be moved from labs to the oral exam.
§6	Finished Courses	Science for engineers (3rd year C), CEQ-meeting: The second time the course has been held, with a lot of feedback coming in. Course Administrator has a positive attitude towards AI, a position which is not shared by higher-ups. computer security, CEQ-meeting: Elias Åradsson participated, without a C representative. It seems as if the criticism has received. On the other hand, it's unclear if any changes will occur. Even if the CEQ was sent in too late, they are aware of the responses.



Mandate period for Year Representatives has been updated to last an additional reading period. Additionally, the responsibilities of a year representative has been formally written down in the protocols. *These changes are not active at the time of this meeting however.*

§7 Ongoing Courses

- C1:

Programming course: The pace has increased, but no complaints have been raised.

- D1:

Last week Björn spent a lot of time to clarify that lab attendance is mandatory, even if there is not mandatory presentation. Some people were unsure why this was the case. One slot can be missed, and still finishing the course.

- C2:

Communication systems: Were supposed to have a seminar which was changed to a feedback session for the course. The course administrator took notes and seemed receptive to the criticism of the schedule. Next year he will follow the policies more correctly.

-Follow-up on C2 having many group courses: Next year the program board will work towards having the same group in all three courses to make scheduling better.

- D2:

OMD: So far, we haven't gotten the repository for the excel project, which is used for handing in. Christian said he would upload it, once everyone had uploaded to the previous repository.

Digitalteknik: Will have a test exam to see if lockdown browser and all the tools work. (Have had or will have?)

- C3:

No one present.

- D3:

Automatic Control: After emailing about the control questions being inconsistent at the labs, the TAs no longer ask control questions.

- VR/AR:

Everything is going well. Since you don't have to attend the labs, the schedule is flexible.



§7		Other courses: WLSI: Same issues as previously, groups are randomly assigned. There was meant to be a lab session according to the schedule, yet none was held.
§8	Dismissal of Volunteers	No one to dismiss.
§9	Nominations and other Electoral matters	• Class Representative C3 • Class Rep. Specialisation Note that since the position of class representative for specialisations was only added yesterday during HTM1, no nominations for the position during this meeting were valid.
§10	Other Matters	CEQ form: Please take a look at the proposal posted in discord. SRX: AI - According to LTH, students who go to labs on time might be using AI to pass, which is why they are more likely to fail the exam. The union is against the proposal to remove all HP from labs, yet it seems to be passing. The union believes that people who pass labs on time but not the exam do so because they need help from TAs and therefore pass on time with their help. It also sends strange signs to say that LTH expects people to use AI and encourages people not to work without AI. Also complicates for people with CSN and AF Bostäder. The process of removing HP from labs has started slowly, the courses affected are PGK in Python and PFK. Member of the Program Board wants to visit a future SRD meeting to introduce themselves and what they do to the Student Council.
§11	HDMC	Second Head of the Student Council Annie Predel declared the meeting closed at 12:54.
Recording Secretary		Adjustments
Joel Lidén Student Council Secretary		Anahita Chavan Head of the Student Council